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MPUC grants extension for Minnesota Power’s Integrated Resource Plan 
 
Duluth, Minn. — State regulators today set a new submission date for Minnesota Power’s 
Integrated Resource Plan. 
 
The Minnesota Public Utilities Commission voted to approve Minnesota Power’s request for an 
extension of the filing of its IRP. Originally due on Oct. 1, 2020, the IRP will now be due Feb. 1, 
2021, with interim reports due this fall. The Commission also approved a four-month extension for 
the filing of a baseload retirement study and a securitization plan.  
 
Minnesota Power requested an extension in May citing the economic uncertainty and challenges to 
the community engagement process created by the COVID-19 pandemic. The IRP is required of all 
investor-owned utilities, generation-and-transmission cooperatives and municipal power agencies. 
An IRP outlines how the company will meet over the next 15 years the expected energy needs of its 
customers with a safe, reliable and cost-effective supply of energy and is an important tool for 
regulators who implement Minnesota’s energy policy. 
 
“We’re pleased that the Commission agreed that our request for an extension was reasonable and 
for the support from regional community stakeholders most directly impacted by potential outcomes 
of the IRP,” said Julie Pierce, Minnesota Power vice president of Strategy and Planning. “For the 
past few months, Minnesota Power has been focused on the safety and health of employees and 
the communities we serve as we all work to slow the spread of COVID-19. The extension will allow 
for additional discussions with communities and other interested parties and provide more insight 
into the pandemic’s effect on our customers’ energy needs and the region’s economy.”  
 
Producing an IRP involves extensive analysis of customer demand, available energy technology 
and access to transmission systems. The economic uncertainty resulting from the pandemic has 
made forecasting energy needs more difficult, and the extension will provide some additional time 
to assess the implications of COVID-19 on customer energy needs.  
 
Representatives from IBEW Local 31, RAMS (Range Area Municipalities and Schools), Itasca 
Economic Development Corp., LiUNA (Laborers’ International Union of North America), the City of 
Cohasset and the Minnesota Department of Commerce spoke at today’s hearing in support of 
granting an extension.  
 
Minnesota Power remains committed to its EnergyForward strategy to increase the percentage of 
energy generated from renewable sources, and is expected to reach levels of 50 percent in 2021 
through the addition of wind and hydro energy taking place this year.  
 
Minnesota Power provides electric service within a 26,000-square-mile area in northeastern 
Minnesota, supporting comfort, security and quality of life for 145,000 customers, 15 municipalities 
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and some of the largest industrial customers in the United States. More information can be found at 
www.mnpower.com. 

The statements contained in this release and statements that ALLETE may make orally in 
connection with this release that are not historical facts, are forward-looking statements. Actual 
results may differ materially from those projected in the forward-looking statements. These forward-
looking statements involve risks and uncertainties and investors are directed to the risks discussed 
in documents filed by ALLETE with the Securities and Exchange Commission. 
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